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Address 
 
September 10th 2019 
 
Dear Name, 
 
 
Several member organisations of the Baby Feeding Law Group have received an invitation to a 

‘Nutricia Paediatric Expert Meeting’ at the Royal College of Physicians on November 6th and 7th, 

2019, where you have agreed to be a speaker. As is made clear in the title of the event, this meeting 

is being organised and paid for by Nutricia, a subsidiary of Danone.  

As I am sure you are aware, the UK government is a signatory to the International Code of Marketing 

of Breastmilk Substitutes (including all subsequent World Health Assembly resolutions), which aims 

to protect the health of women, infants and young children. The Code and resolutions exist to stop 

the inappropriate marketing of infant formula and any milks (or products and foods that could be 

used to replace milks, including specialist milks) that are specifically marketed for feeding infants 

and young children up to the age of 3 years, as well as bottles and teats. The Code and resolutions 

are integral to the UN Convention of the Rights of the Child.  

WHA resolution 69.9 states that sponsorship of meetings by health professionals by the breastmilk 

substitute industry should not be allowed. You may also be aware health professionals working in 

Unicef UK Baby Friendly accredited settings work within the Code and currently 63% of maternity 

settings,  70% of health visiting services as well as many university courses, neonatal units and 

children’s centres in the UK are accredited and  many more on their Baby Friendly journey. Staff in 

these settings avoid industry funded meetings as part of their commitment to protecting 

breastfeeding.  

Sponsored study days are a highly effective mechanism for companies to circumvent workplace 

controls on company representatives’ access to health workers. The specialist nature of events such  
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as the meeting in question reassures the prospective participants of their legitimacy, and engaging 

highly qualified speakers, such as yourself, acts as a further inducement to attend, providing quality 

assurance for participants. However, sponsorship ultimately serves to promote the company’s 

brands and products by association.  

As you know, the UK currently has the lowest breastfeeding rates in the world, and this has 

enormous implications for the physical and mental health and well-being of mothers and their 

children. The promotion of breastmilk substitutes to health professionals and families has been 

highlighted in global health journals as causative in undermining breastfeeding.  

Within the UK we are working hard to ensure that all families are supported with appropriate advice 

on infant and young child feeding through programmes such as Unicef Baby Friendly and through 

national and local actors and activities that are independent of commercial involvement. Danone is a 

multi-national company that violates the International Code on Marketing of Breastmilk Substitutes 

in the UK and globally. You can read more about their activities in the report “Danone Nutricia - Why 

they want to be your partner” available from First Steps Nutrition Trust: 

https://www.firststepsnutrition.org/working-within-the-who-code.  

For these reasons, we are writing to you and all the confirmed speakers at this event to urge you to 

reconsider attending this event. Given your professional background we know you are already well 

aware of the importance of optimal infant and young child feeding to maximise health outcomes for 

both children and their mothers, in the short and long term. We can only achieve these optimal 

outcomes if we all work together to give consistent and independent information to our peer 

professionals and the families we support. 

If you would like to discuss this further, or find out any more about the BFLG-UK, do please get in 

touch with me at vicky@firststepsnutrition.org 

Yours sincerely  

 

 

Victoria Sibson 

mailto:vicky@firststepsnutrition.org
https://www.firststepsnutrition.org/working-within-the-who-code
mailto:vicky@firststepsnutrition.org

